
 
 

 

 

Hello. Lots of excellent learning and devel-
opment undertaken this week, and the 
teaching team have really appreciated the 
conversations with parents and carers as 
part of the recent parent consultations. 
Thank you to everyone who participated. 

 

 

 

We are also aware of the significant 
changes to Covid measures and guidance 
from the government that come into 
effect on Friday 1st April, and will continue 
to advise families about what that means 
for education settings. See the update on 
page 2. 

 

School Attendance - Ongoing Reporting.  

The information below shows that whole 
school attendance for the dates between 
6th September 2021  and 3rd March 2022 
is currently 91.2%, slightly down from 
when we reported 2 weeks ago. This is be-
low the expected attendance rate of 96% 
or higher.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Considerate Parking. Thank you to every-
one who has responded to our considerate 
parking appeal in the last newsletter. In 
that instance disabled driveways had been 
obstructed during drop off and collection 
times.  

Following contact last week to school from 
concerned local residents can we make an-
other parking appeal and ask families to 
never park on the yellow zig zag lines.   
Yellow zig-zag lines outside schools indi-
cate the length of road where stopping or 
waiting is strictly prohibited. The Highway 
Code states that you should keep these 
areas clear of stationary vehicles, even if 
picking up or setting down children. 
Thankyou. 

 

Holiday Activities and Food programme.  

Devon County Council coordinate a Holi-
day Activities and Food (HAF) Programme. 
Its aim is to support children to eat more 
healthily, be more active over the school 
holidays and have a greater knowledge of 
health and nutrition. If you would like to 
know more about Easter holiday events in 
Exeter please visit the DCC website by 
clicking here. 
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https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/family-support/haf-programme?fbclid=IwAR344QdH_yR98ky9Ok3p-8yjujY231E3wUL7Fke-vfWtpyKhkwydtNgwvYM
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Changes to measures and guidance for 
managing COVID-19 in education and 
childcare settings from Friday 1 April.  

On Tuesday 29th March, the Secretary of 
State for Health and Social Care, Sajid 
Javid, set out the next steps for living 
with COVID-19 in England from this Fri-
day 1 April. Universal testing will also end 
from 1st April 2022. The advice on the 
government website above states; 

 

• Adults with the symptoms of a res-
piratory infection, and who have a 
high temperature or feel unwell, 
should try to stay at home and avoid 
contact with other people until they 
feel well enough to resume normal 
activities and they no longer have a 
high temperature. 

 

• children and young people who are 
unwell and have a high tempera-
ture should stay at home and avoid 
contact with other people. They 
can go back to school, college or 
childcare when they no longer have  

 

 a high temperature, and they are well 
enough to attend. 

 

• adults with a positive COVID-19 test 
result should try to stay at home and 
avoid contact with other people for 5 
days, which is when they are most in-
fectious. For children and young peo-
ple aged 18 and under, the advice will 
be 3 days. 

• Regular asymptomatic testing is no 
longer recommended in any educa-
tion or childcare setting and the 
school has been instructed by the De-
partment for Education to not distrib-
ute any test kits to pupils or staff.  

 

The government website states that the 
population now has much stronger protec-
tion against COVID-19 than at any other 
point in the pandemic. This means we can 
begin to manage the virus like other res-
piratory infections, thanks to the success 
of the vaccination programme and access 
to antivirals, alongside natural immunity 
and increased scientific and public under-
standing about how to manage risk. 

 

Click here to see more information on the 
government website. 
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https://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-sets-out-next-steps-for-living-with-covid?utm_source=31%20March%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-sets-out-next-steps-for-living-with-covid?utm_source=31%20March%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-sets-out-next-steps-for-living-with-covid?utm_source=31%20March%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19


 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Some of our teachers have been asked 
about how best to help children under-
stand and make sense of the conflict in 
Ukraine. In response to this need we can 
share the Save the Children advice on 
how to talk to Children about Ukraine.  

 

To help with the difficult questions that 
children may ask, we have published a 
blog on our website containing the very 
helpful advice by Save The Children. Ex-
perts at the charity share 5 practical tools 
and tips that caregivers can use to ap-
proach the conversation with children. 
Click here to see the blog article on our 
school website. 

 

 

 

 

Helpful advice for parents & carers 
about the increasing problem of mobile 
phone scams.  Take a look at the info 
poster on page 4 of this newsletter, or 
check out the school blog here to be di-
rected to  the National Online Safety 
webpage to see the poster in more de-
tail. 

 

 

  

 

Congratulations to  Lily Croft, Cain Lee, 
Jaxon David and Leon Warsinski. 

 

 

Key School Dates; 

Easter Holidays. Monday 11th April to Fri-

day 22nd April inclusive. First day back in 

school is Monday 25th April. 

May Half Term. Monday 30th May to Fri-

day 3rd June inclusive. First day back in 

school is Monday 6th June. 
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https://www.wynstreamprimary.org.uk/5-ways-to-talk-to-children-about-ukraine-advice-from-save-the-children
https://www.wynstreamprimary.org.uk/what-parents-carers-need-to-know-about-mobile-phone-scams
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